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  Come, ye, let us walk in the light of the Lord. - Isaiah 2:5
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Despite amazing promises from our Heavenly Father, some 
things are hard to handle, such as the death of a loved one. 
So when that loss is multiplied several times, we can feel 
that sting. In 2023, the Board of Managers of Seaside Home 
said goodbye to five beautiful women who gave their time 
and talents through the years to make Seaside Home a better 
place. 

On March 22, Ruth Curtin went to be 
with the Lord. She was a manager at 
Seaside Home for more than 30 years 
and loved every week that she served. 
She volunteered, alongside her husband, 
children, and even grandchildren, 
making many long-time friends along 
the way. 
“She cried the first time we went on 

duty together at the home,” says her sister, current manager 
Hester Boyer. “From the time she was a little girl until she was 
married, she never had her own room or bed!” It was Ruth’s 
honor to be the hands and feet of Jesus, and to give families 
the opportunity to make memories at the shore, one of her 
favorite places.  

Jane Hanley passed away on April 25. 
She gave unselfishly to many church 
and community programs, and was a 
member of the board of managers for 
several years, serving as the registrar 
for some of that time. Her kindness and 
hospitality affected many lives. 
“Jane was one of the first managers I 

met at Seaside Home in the mid-80s,” says current manager 
Darlene Schoenwald. “She was very compassionate and 
showed much love to us single moms. I’ll never forget how 
Jane made me feel that I could actually relax for a week.”

Remembering those we loved 
Ruth Scott passed away on May 8 at the 
age of 90. Ruth was a woman of very deep 
faith and lived her life in service to the 
Lord. She served as a very active member 
of the board for many years, and her 
husband served as a chaplain for several 
summers. 

“Ruth was very faithful,” says current manager Chris Creager. 
“She brought her children to Seaside Home, and later, even 
her grandchildren. During her weeks serving as manager she 
planned lots of activities for the kids including door decorating 
contests, Bible stories, and even pajama night.” 

On May 22 Elizabeth “Betty” Doerr 
passed away peacefully at her home. 
Seaside Home was a very important part 
of her life. Betty spent many years as a 
manager which included five years as the 
board president, and several years as its 
payroll accountant. 
“Betty was a wonderful friend,” said 

previous board member Catherine Parrillo about Betty’s passing. 
“I will never forget how much she loved her family and friends, 
especially those from Seaside Home.” Even though she had 
to retire from the board due to health reasons, Seaside Home 
always remained an important part of Betty’s life and prayers. 

Ruth Miller died peacefully, also on May 
22, after several months of failing health. 
She spent many years as a manager at 
Seaside Home, as well as spending much 
time playing the organ and piano at var-
ious churches. “My memories of Ruth are 
often of her playing the piano at Seaside 
Home,” says current manager Carolyn 

Doerr. “Whether she was playing hymns for daily devotions or 
accompanying a group of children on talent show night, her love 
of music, paired with her love of Seaside Home and its mission, 
was the perfect combination to bring joy to many guests 
throughout the years.”

My flesh and my heart faileth: But God is the 
strength of my heart, and my portion for ever.        

– Psalm 73:26

Continued on Page 2

Ruth with her sister, Hester.



We are looking for 
your old Seaside Home 
photos and stories

In an attempt to document the 
history of Seaside Home, we 
would be interested in your old 
photos, stories, and memories of 
time spent vacationing at Seaside 
Home. Old photos of Seaside 
Home, Cape May Point, or those 
from the early years at Grant 
Street are especially needed. For 
more information, please contact 
Pat Smith at psmith610@gmail.
com, or 117 Old Pennell Road, 
Media, PA 19063. (610) 494-4707. 

			 

Dear Guests,
Summer is a few months away yet, but the Seaside Home Board of 

Managers has been busy year-round to ensure that your stay with us is a great 
one. Doing repairs, painting, refinishing the second- and third-floor hallway 
floors and many other things. A big thank you to all the volunteers that helped. 

 Last year we were blessed to serve many guests, chaplains and their 
families, managers and staff.  We received notes of thanks from many of  you 
telling us what a blessing it had been to spend time at Seaside Home, saying 
that when you left you felt refreshed and rejuvenated in the Lord. We look 
forward to seeing you again this summer. 

If you or anyone you know is interested in working at Seaside Home, a 
Christian, non-profit organization, we are currently looking for motivated 
Christians to live and work at Seaside Home for the summer.

As always it is my pleasure to serve as President of the Board of Managers
of this great organization.                    

                              In Christian Love,
  
    		           Barbara Boyer, President
    		           Grammyb91@verizon.net

Seaside Home, Inc.
201 Grant Street
Cape May, NJ  08204
(609) 884-8728
www.SeasideHomeNJ.org
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The Beacon is distributed to all 
guests, donors, and friends of 
Seaside Home once each year. 
If you have any questions or 
news, or to be removed from our 
mailing list, please contact: 
Carolyn Doerr
Editor and Chair,
Outreach Committee
CarolynLDoerr@gmail.com 
The mission of Seaside Home is 
to spread the Gospel of our Lord 
Jesus Christ and to give spiritual 
as well as physical refreshment 
to our guests. 
Barbara Boyer
President
Grammyb91@verizon.net 
(215) 946-6886
 
Heather Chellew
Registrar
PO Box 654
Swedesboro, NJ 08085
contact@SeasideHomeNJ.org Remembering those we loved  Continued from Page 1 

We will always hold strong to the memories of these special loved ones. They served 
tirelessly to bring love, compassion, and the good news of their Lord and Savior to 
the women, children and families that sought respite at Seaside Home.

Dawn Hanson was the 
happy recipient of a beautiful 
quilt created just for Seaside 
Home. Long-time Seaside 
Home guests, sisters Nan 
Kapper and Janet Preston, 
donated their special art two 
years in a row to help raise 
money for the home.

Quilt donation raises funds





Registration Procedures
Reservation requests will be processed beginning March 15. Enclosed you will find four forms:
1.  Submit the First Time Guest Reference Form if you have not been a guest with us before. Remember to have your pastor 

complete and sign the reference area. You can send this form before, or with, the request form. 
2.  Please read the 2024 Policies. They are very important, and you really do need to know them. 
3.  Fill out the Reservation Request Form.  Each adult must submit his or her own form. This helps keep our records accurate and 

up to date. If you are bringing your children and Grandma, and Grandma has a different address, please send us a form with her 
information in addition to the form for yourself and children. If you are bringing adult, unmarried children, and they live at your 
address, you can list them on your request; please include individual email addresses. Married couples should submit one form, 
include individual email addresses, but designate one email address as primary. 

4.  The 4th form, the Temporary Caretaker and Medical Authorization Form, is required when you bring a child, under the age of 
18, who is not your child or legal ward. The form should be submitted with the reservation request. The form must be submitted 
before the child is confirmed on the reservation. Contact the Registrar if you have any questions. NOTE: Some medical facilities 
may require a notarized form. 

Please take a look at our website at www.SeasideHomeNJ.org. for helpful information, or to contact the Registrar via email. All forms 
can be downloaded and printed from the website for your convenience. 
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On the porch with the registrar 



 Come, ye, let us walk in 
the light of the Lord.

— Isaiah 2:5

I would like to thank all of you for welcoming me last year as 
the new Seaside Home Registrar. Your kind notes made me 
smile. I am looking forward to the 2024 season and helping you 
all to enjoy a relaxing vacation at the shore with encouragement 
from the Lord every day. I pray that your time at Seaside Home 
will provide you a renewed walk with the Lord, that you would 
receive the respite from daily life that you need, and that you 
would find fellowship with other Christians. And, of course, 
have a great vacation at the shore! 
Please note - our website and email have changed. Our new 
website is www.SeasideHomeNJ.org and the new email is 
contact@SeasideHomeNJ.org. 
I would like to take this time to remind everyone of a few 
things that will help with the reservation process and help make 
check-in easier for you and your family:
•  Please complete the reservation form in its entirety. Only the 

official SSH form will be accepted.
•  Anyone over 18 on your reservation is required to have their 

own reservation form. Husband and wife can use one form. 
It is okay to send them all in one envelope. 

•  If you have multiple rooms on your reservation, it will help 
to let me know who you would like to have in each room. 

 Last year we offered the option to make payments in full before 
you arrived. It was a success, and we will be offering this again. 
You will receive details when your reservation is confirmed. 
Remember, God is good all the time, all the time God is good! 
Please keep Seaside Home in your prayers as we start to plan 
the 2024 season! 

Blessings to you and your family!

Heather Chellew 
Heather Chellew, Registrar

On the porch with the registrar 

Cape May 2024 beach tag prices	
	 DAILY	 $ 10
	 3-DAY	 $ 20 
	 WEEKLY	 $ 25 (Saturday to Saturday)
	 SEASONAL	 $	 40 ($30 before April 30) 
Beach tags are required for ages 12 and up. For a 
mail order form or to order online (before April 
30 only), visit CapeMayCity.com, email beachtag@
capemaycity.com or call 609-884-9522. Tags can also 
be purchased at beach entrances.

The electrical wiring at Seaside 
Home must be updated very soon. 
This project will cost in excess of 
$100,000. Please make a donation 
toward this current need so we can 
make these important upgrades. 
Donations can be sent to Seaside 
Home, c/o Barbara Boyer, 3 
Old Spruce Lane, Levittown, 
PA 19055; made online at www.
SeasideHomeNJ.org; or given to 
the manager on duty during your 
summer stay. We have currently 
raised $590 toward this need. **We 
can no longer accept donations of 
bags, paper towels, soaps, toilet 
paper, etc., or items of any kind. 

Your help is needed

Spend your summer at the shore, serving in a great 
ministry! Seaside Home is now hiring for multiple 
positions for the 2024 summer season. For more 
information, email contact@SeasideHomeNJ.org.

H E L P  WA N T E D

$100,000

$80,000

$60,000

$40,000

$20,000



The Board of Managers of 
Seaside Home would like to 
give special thanks to: 

Lisa Leo, Taylor Made Graphics, 
Mechanicsburg, Pa., for donating her 
time and talents in the design of this 
newsletter. 

And to Tiger Printing, which donated 
100 percent of the paper and printing 
fees for this publication.

Your generosity has made 
this newsletter possible! 

TIGER PRINTING GROUP
215.799.0500 • www.tigerpg.com

TAYLORMADEGRAPHICS
717.805.6567

           Seaside
           Home
P O Box 654
Swedesboro, NJ 08085

Remember Seaside Home in your will and 
for all your memorial, tribute giving
Please consider Seaside Home during your estate planning. A bequest to the Home 
will ensure that you leave behind a gift that will continue to help others for many 
years to come. See your attorney for more information.
Additionally, honoring a loved one through a memorial or tribute gift is an 
especially meaningful act. Memorial and tribute gifts allow you to thoughtfully 
remember family members and friends who have been an important part of 
your life. Some occasions for such gifts include the arrival of a new child, the 
passing of a friend or family member, or the celebration of a birthday, wedding, or 
anniversary. Your loved one, or his or her family, will receive a letter from Seaside 
Home saying that a gift was made in his or her honor or memory. Please send your 
gifts to Seaside Home, c/o Barbara Boyer, 3 Old Spruce Lane, Levittown, PA 19055.

Seaside Home has new website and email
Please visit our new website for everything you need to register for 
your summer at the shore!
	 www.SeasideHomeNJ.org
	 email: contact@SeasideHomeNJ.org


